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Wednesday Regular May 16, 2018

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Wednesday, May 16, 2018 with,
Mr. Dane R. Shryock, Mr. D. Curtis Lee and Mr. Gary L. Fischer. Also in attendance was Mrs. Beth
Scott, The Beacon and Mrs. Mary Beck, Administrator/Clerk.

Approve Minutes

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the minutes of the Monday, May 14,
2018 meeting as presented.
Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea
Court Square

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee granting permission to the Coshocton County
Community Band the use of the Court Square each Friday evening beginning June 1% and ending
July 31%, 2018 from 6:45 p.m. until 8:15 p.m. for a band concert.

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Transfers/Additionals/Reductions

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the following
Transfers/Additionals/Reductions which have been certified by the County Auditor.

Additional — Engineer

TO FROM AMOUNT
050-0200-5265.00 Cont. Projects Unappropriated Fund Balance $50,000.00
050-0200-5102.01 Salaries Unappropriated Fund Balance $3.000.00

Total $53,000.00
050-0100-5400.03 Building Fund Unappropriated Fund Balance $20,000.00

Additional - Juvenile/Probate Court

209-0300-5400.00 Oth. Exp. Unappropriated Fund Balance $11,967.00
209-0300-5102.00 Salaries $15,000.00
209-0300-5110.00 OPERS $2,250.00
209-0300-5300.00 Travel $20,271.00
209-0300-5260.00 Cont. Services $13,462.00
209-0300-5200.00 Supplies $6,750.00
209-0300-5115.00 Med. Tax — Emp. $300.00

Total $70,000.00

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Then and Now Certificates

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to approve the following Then and Now
Certificates which have been certified by the County Auditor.

VENDOR ACCOUNT NUMBER AMOUNT  DEPARTMENT
Interim Healthcare of Cosh. 082-0100-5260.00 $2,178.00 Hopewell
Coshocton Co. Commiss.  088-0100-5400.01 $2,015.53 CCTA

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea
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Dog Wardens Report

Received the Dog Wardens Report for the week ending May 14, 2018 with 5 dogs picked up by the
warden, 4 dogs brought in as strays, 1 dog destroyed, 8 dog licenses sold, 3 late fees paid, 4 dogs
sold, 4 dogs redeemed, 2 dogs per owner surrender, $15.00 in boarding fees collected, 4 citations
issued, 41 calls handled for a total of $302.00 in fees collected.

Justice Center Tour

The Commissioners and Mrs. Beck toured the Justice Center to see the improvements that were
made.

Walnut Street Parking Lot

Mrs. Susan Turner, Ms. Christine Sycks, Mrs. Janette Donaker and Mr. Frederick T. Wachtel
attended the meeting to discuss the employee parking lot on Walnut Street. Mr. Shryock stated that
ITM Marketing has requested to lease our parking lot on Walnut Street. He stated that we do have a
couple employees and County vehicles that park back there. However, to keep ITM Marketing
here, the Commissioners decided to lease the parking lot to them. With that being said, we are
leasing some parking spaces from Home Loan Savings Bank to help alleviate this issue. Ms. Sycks
asked to have the spaces that we lease to be marked so county employees know where to park. The
Commissioners stated that they will ask that this be done. Mrs. Turner asked when this would be
effective and Mr. Shryock stated that as soon as we can find out, we will let them know. The
Commissioners thanked everyone for attending.

211 Directory

Mrs. Lyn Mizer, United Way, Ms. Diane Gatto, United Way of Greater Cleveland, Mr. Nick
Roman, Ohio United Way and Mrs. Susan Turner, United Way Board Member attended the meeting
to discuss the 211 Directory with the Commissioners. Mrs. Mizer stated that we received 3 free
years to start the data base for the 211 Directory 5 years ago. Currently they are contracted with
Cleveland United Way. The cost of this service is $7,000 annually and in the past 2 years the
Department of Job and Family Services have paid $3,500 and the United Way has paid $3,500. She
stated that this is not just a directory, but a way for the operator to give the caller a way to help get
themselves on their feet. Ms. Gatto stated that 211 gives residents on nice answer point for
information and services in a community. They are able to assess the residents need and how to
best direct them to a community resource. She would love to see this benefit to our community
continue. Mr. Roman stated that historically the Ohio United Way helped Coshocton County get
our original grant for $53,000 to Coshocton for this service. He hopes that they can continue this
service. Mrs. Mizer stated that she feels if they can keep this service here it might help those
working poor individuals that are just one crisis away from losing all hope. Mr. Shryock asked how
many people used this service in the last year. Mrs. Mizer stated that last year, we had
approximately 500 calls, but this year she anticipates that will increase considerably. Mr. Shryock
then asked how funding is provided for this service in other areas. Ms. Gatto stated that they get
their funding from many different ways, Job and Family Services, Health Departments as well as
Commissioners. Mrs. Mizer stated that they did not need an answer today, but the contract does run
out in June. The Commissioners thanked them for attending and stated that they will get back with
them.

Security Issues — Justice Center

Mr. Charles Udischas attended the meeting to discuss some security issues that have occurred at the
Coshocton County Justice Center.
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Adjourn
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At 1:30 p.m. Mr. Shryock adjourned the meeting.
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